Resources:

If you have branches, your Direct Internet Connection (DIA) is at your Headquarters.  There are leased circuits that lead to your branches.  These circuits are sending the Internet from your Headquarters branch, but are also sending data from servers, and local computers.  Your Internet connection could be down, but you would still have connectivity between your branches, because those circuits should still be up.

Only BellSouth has access to your Internet routers.  All of the Internet routers are bundled.  If you chose the bundled option, once your new routers are installed, BellSouth will have exclusive access to your branch routers too.

If your Direct Internet Connection goes down, the BellSouth Network Operations Center (NOC) is the place to call.  (Formerly you would have called LaNet)

To call the NOC:

Dial:  (800)-317-3343; then choose option 2, followed by option 5.

It is important to identify yourself as being part of the State Library of Louisiana network, and to be prepared to give them your circuit ID.

We are beginning the second phase of the network implementation.  For now, all libraries have unbundled branches.  If you have a problem with a circuit at a branch, you should continue to call the Bellsouth Business Repair number to report the problem.  Unless you have been notified otherwise, your circuit numbers are still the same.

BellSouth Business Repair:  800-247-2020
Libraries who have chosen the bundled option will be given further instructions upon installation of their new WANS.

